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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

September 2019 

 
 
Well, as I’m writing this, we are on the way to the beach to celebrate my birthday—how can it be the end of August al-
ready??? When I return I will be pushing it to get my quilts finished and ready for our quilt show!! Are you all ready??? 
Remember that this is OUR show and we need everyone doing their part to make it a success!! 
 

Donna Brattin 

 

Donna’s Dewdrops! 

HOSPITALITY 
 

 
As they say the doggy days of August didn’t get us down 
for treats and snacks. You all were AWESOME!!!! Hope-
fully, some cooling will come for September. But please 
continue to bring your special treats and snacks. They 
are enjoyed by all.  
 
Secondly, the Hospitality Team would like to be more 
environmentally friendly. We would encourage you to 
bring your yeti’s or washable cups, & we will also provide 
cups as well. They will just be made of paper that is re-
cyclable. We as a team feel that it important to be con-
scious of this for our children, grandchildren, great 
grandchildren & so on. We need to take care of our envi-
ronment. As a team this is important to us.  
 

Leah Stanley and the Hospitality Team 

 
 

Scrap Quilt 

Our quilt is done and will be available for view-

ing at the September guild meeting. 

Barbara Laxson 

2020 Retreat 

 

The next payment of $40.00 is due. 
There are still a few spots open for 
the 
2020 Retreat being held February 20 
-23 2020. The price is $160.00 and 
includes: 
Sleeping Accommodations- 3 to a 
room 
Meals provided: Thursday dinner, 
Friday breakfast and dinner, Saturday 
breakfast and dinner. 
Sunday-No meal is served 
Lunches are on your own. 
If you would like more information 
please email Linda Barksdale at 
lbark4@gmail.com. 
 

 

Linda Barksdale 

 

Now Forming 

We are forming an Activities Committee to plan periodic 
events such as shop hops, bus trips and trips to quilt 
venues. If you are interested in participating in this com-
mittee please contact Rhonda Thiedke at 816-729-0217 
or by email at rthiedke76@yahoo.com or Leah Stanley 
at (816) 830-5095 or by email at lllnp60@gmail.com. 

mailto:lbark4@gmail.com
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Treasurer’s Report   
August 2019 

Michele Midtbo, Treasurer 
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
 

Minutes of  General Meeting 
August 8, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by Donna Brattin, President.  She welcomed members and asked if there were any visitors.  There were seven visitors today.  
 
Membership: – There were 75 members present.    
  
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report and minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written in the newsletter.   
 
Old Business:  - Nine members went on the Highway 36 shop hop last month.   
 
New Business:  1.  The guild would like to establish an Activities Committee to plan periodic activities such as a bus trip to national quilt shows, shop hop trips, etc.  
Rhonda Thiedke would be interested in co-chairing this committee if someone would volunteer to work with her.  2.  The guild is also exploring utilizing our meeting 
space during the afternoons of our monthly guild meetings for periodic presentations by members for members.  Donna passed a sign up sheet around for anyone 
interested in teaching a technique and a sign up sheet for who would interested in learning a specific technique.  This would be done from 1:00 to 3:00 on those 
afternoons and the guild would pay a fee to the presenter.  3.  The nominating committee has one remaining officer position to fill for next year – Assistant to First 
Vice President.  This is actually a two-year commitment. The First Vice President is the day guilds annual quilt show coordinator.  The Assistant to the First Vice 
President will shadow the First Vice President during 2020 to learn and in 2021 will be the day guild quilt show coordinator.  4.  Nancy Bellis is unable to resume her 
role for Membership due to medical issues.  A new membership person is needed. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Treasurer:  Michele Midtbo – Nothing to report. 
 
Programs: Mary Cason – Our guild member, Jane Bromberg, is presenting today’s program entitled Quilt Finishing. Next month Teresa Ward will be presenting 
string quilts. 

Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck – Nothing was reported. 
 
Historian: Jo Forsythe –   Nothing to report.  
 
Hospitality:  Leah Stanley/Daphne McClure/Denise Dodd – Everyone was thanked for the snacks they brought. 
 
Library: Trudy Coogan -  The newest AQS magazine was received.  
 
Newsletter:  Rhonda Thiedke – Nothing reported.  
 
Memory Makers:  Dolores Swenson –  There will be two quilt to baste this month. 
 
Opportunity Quilt: Ilene Ankenman – Tickets for chances to win the quilt are still on sale and the proceeds from the ticket sales go to support our guild speakers. 
 
Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Teddie received many donation quilts today for Baby Grace and Northland Hospice.   
 
2020 Retreat: Linda Barksdale – There are still openings for the retreat February 20-23, 2020.  The fee is $160. 
 
Scrap Quilt:  Barbara Laxson  –  The Scrap Quilt top is finished and David now has it for quilting.  It should be at the September meeting for viewing. 
 
Quilt Show: Trish Rogers – We have 125 quilt entries for our September show.  Organization for the show is progressing well.  Tonight the committee will have a 
walk through to determine where signs are needed.  The volunteer sign up sheet is not here today but will definitely be at the September meeting and everyone’s 
help is needed to make the show a success.  Two-day tickets will also be on sale at our guild September meeting.  They may also be purchased at the door on the 
day of the show. 
 
Miniatures/Silent Auction:   Mona Meyers and Teddie Broughton –  Donations received so far were on display for members to vote and select their favorite in each 
category.  Ribbons were awarded and the winners were: 
 Wall Hangings  1st Teddie Broughton – Flower Basket 
    2nd Teddie Broughton – Little Dresses 
    3rd Helen Tidics – Poinsettia in Wool 
 Table Runners  1st Mona Meyers – Christmas Presents 
    2nd June Walker – Diamonds 
    3rd Tricia Rogers – Coffee Time 
 Baby Quilts  1st Mary Cason – Giraffes 
    2nd Mona Meyers – Baby Love 
    3rd Tricia Rogers – Teddy Bears 
 Miniatures   1st Joann Borchelt – Christmas Wreath 
    2nd Sandy Cliff – Into the Woods 
    3rd Beth Curasi – Triangel Rainbow 
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Donations for the silent auction will be received again at the September meeting. 
 
Bazaar:  Celeste Wegner – Celeste offered thanks for today’s donations.  There were some discrepancies on the volunteer sign-up board for the Bazaar at last  
months meeting.  This has been updated and corrected.  Volunteers are still needed in the following areas:  1.  Loading and transporting all of the bazaar items to 
the church,  2. Setting up at the church on Thursday, September 19th. Free lunch is provided to volunteers that day and 3. During the show both days at the cashier 
table and to help tidy and re-organize merchandise.  Volunteer sign-up sheets were passed around during the meeting.  Workshops to prepare donations will con-
tinue until the week of the show. Call or text Celeste if you can help. 
 
Regional Quilt Festival: Roberta Waterfield & Trudy Coogan – Trudy Coogan reported that the June Regional Quilt Festival had 6900 attendees. 
 
Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – Nancy Bellis continues to struggle from complications after her knee surgery.  Cards, calls, visits would help her spirits. 
 
Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield –  This group meets at the church 9:00 -3:00 on the fourth Thursday of each month.  Bring your own 
project and equipment.  Come and go as you like.  You may bring your lunch or go out for lunch.  It is a good way to meet members.  Anyone who would like to 
have a sewing machine cleaned, let Roberta know. Dave needs at least two machines to clean to make it worth his time. 
 
Mini Groups:  Wool, Helen Tidics; Table Runners, Roberta Waterfield; Panels, Donna Brattin; Crazy Quilts, Mary Rohrbeck.  The wool group still has openings and 
meets at 9:30 on the third Thursday of each month.  The table runners group is full.  The panels group usually meets the first Tuesday of the month at 9:00 at Don-
na Brattin's house.  Contact one of the leaders if you are interested or have questions. 
 
Announcements:  Teddie Broughton  announced that there is a group work day being held for Quilts of Valor on Monday, September 16 in Weston.  It is limited to 
30 participants who will either sew, cut or iron.  Lunch will be provided.  The fee to attend is two yards of patriotic print fabric.   
 
A quilter’s estate sale was also announced.  It will be August 22, 23, and 24 in Liberty at 510 Nottingham Place, 9:00 to 4:00.  All of the fabric is quality quilt shop 
fabric. 
 
Sew and Share:  Sixteen members showed finished quilt projects. 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 

NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 

Minutes of August 8th  General Meeting, Page 2 
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SILENT AUCTION NEWS 
 

 
 

IT'S NOT TOO LATE TO DONATE A HANDMADE ITEM OR THEME BAS-
KET TO THE SLIENT AUCTION!! 
 

If you have a donation for the Silent Auction, be it a handmade item or basket, 
please bring it to the September 12th guild meeting.  You can also bring it to me, 
my address is 1924 Larkspur Dr., Liberty, MO.  Please call me first to make sure 
I'm home before coming.  My phone number is 816-838-3973.   
 
Just a reminder that the basket should have a value of at least $30 and it should 
contain an item that has been handmade OR, you can put in some Fat Quarters 
printed with a design that would go with your basket. 
 
The more donations we have the more funds can be raised for our charity Never 
Alone. 
 
Thank you for helping to make this year's Silent Auction a success. 
 

Mona Meyers and Teddie Broughton Co-Chairs Silent Auction 

 
 

2019 UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
 

Our September speaker will be Theresa Ward, and her presentation will be on String Quilts. 

 

Mary Cason, Program Chair 
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DESIGN WALL OF FAME 
Some of the quilts presented at the August Guild meeting. 

By: JO FORSYTHE 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if 
you have an interest in one of our Mini 
Groups! 
 
 Wool group led by Helen Tidics meets 

the third Thursday at 9 AM at Helen’s 
home. 

 Table runner group led by Roberta Wa-
terfield  meets at Trudy’s home on the 
third Tuesday at 1:00 PM.  

 Panel Group let by Donna Brattin  will 
meet the first Tuesday of every month at 
her home at 1:00 PM.  

 Crazy Quilt mini group has not formed 
yet and is still looking for those interest-
ed!! 

 

We currently don’t have any quilts that need bast-

ing for September.  

If you have a quilt that needs to be basted, please 

call me at 816-792-3279 so we can get you on the 

calendar! 

Dolores Swenson 

Memory  

Makers 

At our last Guild meeting I received 20 quilts from our 
avid quilters!! Thank you so much. I have three larger 
ones that need to be quilted so I will bring them to 
our September meeting for volunteers to quilt 
them.  I distributed quilts to Baby Grace and North 
Kansas City Hospice this month.  Your generosity is 
appreciated by these worthy organizations. 
 
 
Teddie Broughton 

September Birthdays 

 
Jeanne Wilson  9/2 

Teddie Broughton 9/3 

Ruth Muldoon  9/3 

Betty McCullough 9/6 

Jo Ann Borchelt  9/6 

Betty Haynie  9/15 

Joann Thomas  9/17 

Joy Behrens  9/19 

Maxine Carpenter 9/22 

Louise Hudgens 9/23 

Alice Wesley  9/27 

Daphne McClure 9/27 

Patricia Rogers  9/29 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

SEWING BEE 

 
See Bee September 26th 9am to 3pm . 
We are here for you to come and enjoy 
yourselves. Bring your own project or work 
with others on the workshop project. See 
you there! 

 

Roberta Waterfield 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 
Helen Tidics husband recently passed 

away. 

 

Paula Releford has had some health 

issues. 

 

Shirley Justus 
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Thank you, thank you for all the great donations.  This is the FINAL CALL for donations and the very last day that I will take your dona-

tions will be at our September’s guild meeting which is Thursday, September 12th.  Give me a call if you want me to come to your 

house to pick up those heavy donations.  Celestewegner@gmail.com/816-213-3352. 

I do have special donation request for more pants/skirt hangers.  I use them for hanging the panels. 

I think I can guarantee you are going to have a fun shopping experience because there will be so much to browse through. 

To highlight a few special opportunities for great bargains at the Bazaar  

We have 10 sewing machines & a serger.  One of them a vintage collectable Singer 

We have Anita Goodesign Machine Embroidery Designs packets,   

We have reduced our prices this year on all fabrics for your stash-building.  Fat Quarters will be 75 cents.   

Finally – please consider signing up for volunteering to help transport all the goodies on Wednesday late afternoon or to set up on 

Thursday at the Hillside Church – Lunch provided!.  You get a nice preview of what will be at our Bazaar.  I also need volunteers for 

cashiering during the show on Friday or Saturday.  Cashiering is for a 2 hour stretch to help customers total their purchases and collect 

the money.  Adding machines & calculators are provided and you will be paired with someone so it will not be an overwhelming experi-

ence.  Setting up Thursday involves unpacking the merchandise and laying it out on the tables.  It’s all about showing off our merchan-

dise to its best advantage for quick sales.   

 

I want you to have fun at this Bazaar – consider signing up for volunteering.  Since it will be very busy at our guild meeting in Septem-

ber I will send out the Bazaar Volunteer Sign-Up sheet ahead of time so you can see what slots are still open.  I will also pass the 

sheets out again at the meeting. 

 

So, DIG DEEP and pull together that last bit of donations and bring it to the guild meeting or give me a call to pick up.   

 

New Members 

Please take a moment and welcome our new members! 

 

Cynthia Crawford     Diane Lasco      
5406 NW 85th St     9618 N Charlotte St 
Kansas City, MO 64154     Kansas City, MO 64155 
craw4d@hotmail.com     Cell Phone # 816-590-3237 
       diane.lasco76@gmail.com 
 
Vickie Cumberland     Julia Larina 
11308 N Holly      617 Midjay Dr 
Kansas City, MO 64155     Liberty, MO 64068 
Cell Phone # 816-739-9792    Cell Phone # 816-377-0500 
vickie.cumberland@gmail.com    quiltoff@gmail.com 

mailto:craw4d@hotmail.com
mailto:diane.lasco76@gmail.com
mailto:vickie.cumberland@gmail.com
mailto:quiltoff@gmail.com


9 

Hearts 

and 

Flowers 

Galore 

 

 

 

 

Attendees:  Patricia Rogers, Jerriann Kutny, Gwen Weakley, Roberta Waterfield, Shirley Green, Celeste Wegner,  Phyl-

lis Carlyle, Jane Bromberg, Vicki Nagayama, Teddie Broughton, Jo Forsythe, Joann Borchelt, Trudy Coogan, Jean New-

ton, Brenda Pfannenstiel,  Carol Sparks, Mona Meyers, Joy Behrens, Marci Hainkel 

The meeting was called to order on August 22, 2019 at 6:27pm by Patricia Rogers at Gashland United Methodist 

Church. 

Admissions- Trudy Coogan:  One day and two day passes will be sold at the September guild meetings.  One day ad-

mission is $5.00, two days are $7.00. 

Ads/Sponsors- Pam Peugh and Joy Behrens:  Ads are all in.  Joy made a special sign with all of the Gold Sponsors. 

Bazaar- Celeste Wegner:  Celeste asked when the furniture that is in the space where the Bazaar will be set up will be 

moved?  She was told most likely on Wednesday, Sept. 18.  Early Bird shopping for VENDORS ONLY will begin at 

8:20am, Friday, Sept. 20. 

Judges- Jane Bromberg:  Jane asked Vicki Nagayama for labels to put on the judging sheets.  The judges will begin 

judging around 2:00pm on Thursday, Sept. 19.  

Publicity- Barbara Moyer, Brenda Pfannenstiel – Brenda reported that she is getting the word out.  She asked all to 

make sure to use Facebook, or whatever means available to inform people of the quilt show. 

Quilt Show Booklet-Gwen Weakley:  Gwen sent the booklet out to the quilt show members be reviewed and proof-

read.  She would like to send it to the printer next week. 

Registration- Quilts will be turned in at the September guild meetings.  There are 125 quilts. 

Ribbons- Jean Newton:  Jean brought a set, blue, red and yellow, to show.  The “Pastor's Choice” ribbon will be purple 

and the “Viewer's/People's Choice ribbon will be white. 

Set Up/Take Down-Vicki Nagayama: Vicki will pick up the frames on Saturday, August 24 if a part that had to be or-

dered came in.  If not, she will pick them up as soon as it comes in.  There will be an area in 

the gym set up for Door Prizes. 

Signs- Phyllis Carlyle:  The new logo for the Northland Needlers Quilt Show is now a Compass 

with a sewing needle.  This logo will be used starting in 2020 for all Northland Needlers Quilt 

Show contracts and anything that has to do with the show.  Beginning in 2021, there will no 

longer be a separate “logo design” for the quilt show.  There can be a “theme” for the show, 

i.e., “Hearts and Flowers Galore”, but there will be no separate logo for that title.  A motion to 

end the use of a separate logo for the quilt show at the end of 2020 was made and it was 

unanimously voted in favor. 

 

Quilt Show Dates: September 20-21, 2019 

Quilt Show Location: Hillside Christian Church,  

900 N.E. Vivion Road, Kansas City, MO 64118 

Hours: Thursday, September 19   

Quilt Show Setup 8 a.m.,  

Vendor Setup 10 am–3 p.m. 

Friday, September 20 Open to Public 9:00 am – 5:00  
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Hearts and Flowers Galore 

August 22,2019 Minutes 

Phyllis asked for a new floor plan so that she will know where to put up signs.  Vendors will have their city's name 

on their signs.  Joann Borchelt will provide her with the information.  Patricia, or someone will check with Pat Pe-

terson regarding the buckets with cement for the large outdoor signs.  Phyllis will get metal frames from Home 

Depot for the directional signs and parking lot signs which she will have laminated.  Roberta will put grommets in 

the hanging signs. 

 

Silent Auction- Mona Meyers, Teddie Broughton, Carol Sparks, Marci Hainkel:  The registration forms will be filled 

out and put into Dropbox.  Mona asked about a cash box and was told there is one to be used. 

 

Special Exhibit- Roberta Waterfield:  Roberta has all of the quilts for the Special Exhibit. 

 

Treasurer's Report- Shirley Green:  As of this date, August 22, 2019 the bank balance is $11,363.00. 

 

Vendors- Joann Borchelt: All vendors have paid.  Joann sent out an email letting them know their set-up time is 

from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm.  The vendors will give out Door Prize tickets with purchase.  Joann is working on the 

Welcome Bags for the Vendors.  Each will contain a Welcome letter, a registration form and a contract for the 

next year's quilt show.  To standardize the fees for the vendor spaces, one space will be $125, a double will be 

$250 and an “off room” will be $100. 

Neither Joann or Jo will be on site on Saturday, Roberta has volunteered to pick up any remaining registration 

and/or contracts from the vendors. 

 

Website-Kelley Jones:  If you have anything to put on the quilt show website, send it to Kelley.  Jerriann will send 

her information about collecting quilts for the Nebraska Flood Victims. 

 

Miscellaneous- The doors will open at 8:00am on Friday and Saturday for workers.  Everyone needs to be in 

place by 9:00am. 

 Barbara Moyer will be picking up and delivering the new 18” wide tables to Hillside Christian Church on Thurs-

day, Sept. 19. 

Purchasing a new computer for the quilt show was discussed.  Jane Bromberg made a motion to purchase a new 

computer, printer and software for the Northland Needlers Quilt Show not exceeding $750.  Joann Borchelt se-

conded it and it was unanimously voted in favor.  There is a printer that belongs to the Northland Quilters Guild 

that may be used by NNQS, however, NNQS will purchase the ink cartridge to be used during the quilt show. 

Some are still working on the new drapes, but most are done. 

If you would like to provide morning treats for the workers on Thursday, Sept. 19, please feel free to do so. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. The next Quilt Show meeting will be October 24, 2019 at 6:30 pm at 

Gashland United Methodist Church. 

 

Submitted by -Mona Meyers- Quilt Show Secretary 
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

1st Vice President 

 Mary Cason  (816) 589-4470 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

2nd Vice President  

 Patricia Rogers  (816) 868-6645 

 Barbara Moyer  (816) 729-9657 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasure 

 Michele Midtbo  (816) 868-6798 

Auditing 

 Joann Fowler  (816) 719-9508 

Boutique 

 Celeste Wegner  (816) 213-3352 

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Daphne McClure (660) 424-6506 

 Denise Dodd  (816) 898-3157 

Library 

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

Membership 

  

Memory Makers 

 Delores Swenson  (816) 792-3279 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Mona Meyers   (816) 838-3973 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke  (816)  729-0217 

Opportunity Quilt 

 Ilene Ankleman   (816) 781-8936 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Regional Quilt Show 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

 Trudy Coogan   (816) 429-6506 

Retreat 

 Linda Barksdale    (816) 550-6010 

Scrap Quilt  

 Barbara Laxson   (816) 431-2825 

Activities Committee 

 Rhonda Thiedke  (816) 729-0217 

 Leah Stanley   (816) 830-5095 
  

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

September 2019 

Meeting Place 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street 

2nd Thursday of Each Month 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

September 12, 2019 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING, 10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

September 26, 2019—Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


